
January
Ladies Auxiliary Minutes 2024

Call to Order
● We said the Pledge of Allegiance.
● Jayne led the Divine Mercy Chaplet.
● There were 23 members in attendance

Minutes
● Dunja read the notes from the October meeting.
● They were approved as read.

Treasurer Report
● We had $849.73
● No deposits.
● Supplies were bought for the Christmas Event. Jayne wrote a check

to Brooke for $78.62.
● Jayne bought hams from Schultes for $51.42
● We ended with $764.71 in the account.
● Jayne collected dues at the meeting which will need to be deposited.

Old Business
● Volunteer hours - Please make sure you are putting your time in the

doc or send your time to Brooke so that she can put the time in.
● Tootsie Roll Drive - The men raised $409. The ladies raised $672 with

the bake sale. The Knights asked the Ladies Auxiliary to present the
check to the Special Learning Center. The ladies are presenting the
check February 20th at 5:00 pm with a tour and dinner after for our
social.

● Stars - James Reinkemeyer sent a thank you card from Stars for our
$150 donation.

● Special Olympics - Carol Griffin sent a nice note for visiting and thank
you for our donation of $150

● Coats and Food Drive - The drive went really well so we will do it
again next year.



● Christmas Event - The event went well. There were only a couple
gingerbread houses left over. The 3 activities bird feeders,
gingerbread houses, and coloring were all good options.

● Pilgrimage - Jayne and Barb reported on some options. The group
decided they wanted to go on a day trip to Starkenburg. Sam Helton
said that she could possibly get a 15 passenger van. More decisions
on this will be made closer to time.

● 4th Degree Breakfast - This will take place on March 17th after 10 am
Mass. The ladies are asked to donate sweet breads. We will need
volunteers the day before and on the 17th to help with the meal.
Jayne is working on buying the supplies. The ladies are hoping to
make a $500 dollar profit on this meal. Lillian said they will match
$250. We decided to give the money to Vocations for the Diocese.

New Business
● Pancake Breakfast - Divine Mercy Signs and Remember the Unborn

signs will be on sale, ladies can pay their dues at the breakfast
● KC Fish Fry - will be on February 23rd. The ladies are asked to bring

desserts
● OutDoor Stations - Be thinking about if you would like to help with this

project. It is going to be a big one. The parish has donated stations
that they would like to set up at the KC hall.

● Ladies Ministry - An event will be held on March 19th from 6:30-8. St.
Thomas is hosting this event. More details to come. We are asked to
serve light refreshments.

● April meeting - The new officers will be elected.

Next Meeting
● April 16th at 7 pm.

Closing Prayer
● We closed with the Memorare.


